The news and prayer letter of Chris and Cámica Hemborough Project Mozambique - Plus

Working with the church of Mozambique and other Portuguese speaking countries in Africa and Portugal.

June 2025



Dear Friends and Supporters,

When we sent out our news/prayer letter in January, the news coming out of Mozambique was not good, due to disturbances following government elections at the end of last year. Since then, **prayers** have been answered and things appear to have returned back to normal.

The return to normality means that **Mark and Lesly from Pro-vision Mozambique**, can again visit their live schools. Faithful servants in the Mozambican churches can continue to travel to ensure that churches received the resources we sent to help further God's Word for their people - though in reality, they never really stopped! And with your prayers and support, we have been able to print further resources which continue to help and encourage many, as they continue to grow in God's Word.

It is encouraging that in the midst of the challenging times, we see in this world, there is much that is happening, both near and far, as many continue to go out and help reap in the harvest in God's fields; thus being part of the answer to the prayer that Jesus asked His disciples to pray (Matthews 9:37,38). So we again take the opportunity of sharing news from Project Mozambique—Plus, **thanking you** so much for your continued **prayers and support**.

Finally, there is a new feature we are introducing into our letters. We are providing people, who we work with, the opportunity to share about their work and faith in Christ Jesus. In this letter, we start with Carol of Terra Bonita who arranges much of our printing; this is on page 2. Please **pray for** Carol, and for all those mentioned in this letter.

Janet Phythian and Update of SD cards from OneHundredFold



Janet Phythian from the UK (who we have known for many years) has been working in Mozambique for a considerable time, using her agricultural knowledge and skills for the benefit of local communities, including the production of local natural products - as seen on left. At the same time, Janet takes the opportunity to share her Christian faith through her work, and uses some of our literature resources to do this

On Janet's trip to Mozambique earlier this year, she took

a small number of the SD cards out for us. These had been produced by **OneHundredFold** for the Cisena speaking people. So, the first of these cards are now being used in mobile phones, as seen in the photo on the right. We hope that these cards will be the first of many that we will be sending. Meanwhile, please do **pray** for the very good work that Janet does in Mozambique, and also **pray** for **OneHundredFold**.





Update on printing and distribution...

We continue to print further supplies of Sunday school activity books, this time with a full year of lessons. In addition, we printed a large number of small evangelical booklets called The Word ('A Palavra') which portrays the death and resurrection of Jesus through the Scriptures. We also printed a new book that Carol wrote called 'Novos Princípios' New Beginnings which is featured overleaf.

Our very fruitful partnership with BeaconLight continues with a reprint of **CrossCheck** and the Bible study called **Truth Unlocked**. Both these two books are much sought after by churches and are distributed into prisons.

In all of this, we are always conscious of those who faithfully take out material to many different churches, such as **Pastor Pedro** who we wrote about in our last letter. In the photo on the right, he is collecting a further supply from the midnight train passing through his local town of Mutarara.

Please **pray** that all these resources will continue to be well used.





From being blessed to be a blessing...

(A short account from one of our partners, Carol, of Terra Bonita who helps us with our printing)

"From being a lukewarm, sitting on the fence 'Christian' to being reborn and renewed in God's Kingdom has been life changing for me. This transformation occurred during Covid when there was plenty of time to immerse myself in His Word, and I was shocked by all the misconceptions I had about Christianity. I thought there must be others who shared these same misconceptions, so decided to put together a booklet called Back to Basics, which especially highlights the gloriousness of the Holy Spirit, of whom I had known nothing about before.

Through looking for financial support to print this booklet, I

happened to send an email request to Project Mozambique Plus. Amazingly, Chris Hemborough responded saying that he couldn't assist at that time with Back to Basics, but asked if I was able to print other literature. Well, needless to say, that was the beginning of an amazing partnership which has led to thousands of books from various organisations being printed, distributed and reaching countless people in Mozambique. God really knows how to bring His body together to work for His Kingdom and glory.

I have recently produced a second booklet called Blessed Beginnings which I was inspired to write when I met a young, pregnant woman battling to come to terms with her pregnancy and so was not connecting with her unborn baby, nor looking after herself. After meeting her I was left with the feeling that she needed to know how much God loves her and her baby, and how to connect with her baby and lead her to Jesus. Chris and Camica assisted with encouragement, advice and translations and together we produced a wonderful book. They also rallied support through Project Mozambique Plus and together we have been able to print 2,000 books. Thank you all for helping the body of Christ work perfectly together whereby we are all blessed to serve and be blessings to all."

Feel free to read these two books here at https://terrabonita.net/projects/

Carol from 'Terra Bonita'.

Other news:

We are now both preparing to travel out to Mozambique, leaving on Friday 12th September and returning on Monday 20th October. During this trip we will be travelling with **Mark and Lesley** to their Live Schools to help present the new Sunday school we have prepared, We are looking forward to helping Mark and Lesley, and will be writing more on this in our next news/prayer letter. Please pray for all the preparations for this trip.

Sponsored Walk: In June 2023 Chris walked the Two Moors Way (Wembury—Lynmouth) to raise funds for the work of Project Mozambique—Plus. In July both Chris and Cámica will be doing a sponsored walk - this time, on what is known as 'The Coleridge Way' from Nether Stowey in Somerset to Lynmouth in Devon —a distance of 51 miles. It is anticipated that the walk will take four days to complete, from Wednesday 23rd to Saturday 26th July. Anyone is welcome to accompany them on any of these days.

Contact information, including for donations...

Donations for the work of Project Mozambique - Plus can be sent to our treasurer...

Ana Hemborough, 5 Tai Penyard, Merthyr Tydfil, CF47 OLP.

Tel: 07826 450 187

Email: ana.hemborough@gmail.com

Cheques can be made payable to 'Project Mozambique' Ana can also provide information on gift aided donations.

Bank details for online donations:

Name of Account: Project Mozambique

Sort code: 20-99-40

Account number: 00993972

U.K. address: c/o The Bible Christian Centre,

Haselbury Plucknett, Crewkerne, Somerset, TA18 7QX.

E-mail: projectomoz@gmail.com

Website: www.projectmozambique.com

Project Mozambique is a registered charity in the UK.

Charity number - **1074456**.

To sponsor...

As with the last walk, we can receive sponsors via the following link that has now been setup: https://gofund.me/02e9145e



AGM

The AGM of Project Mozambique—Plus will be held on Wednesday 9th July 2025

7.30 pm

At the Bible Christian Centre, Heselbury Plucknett, Nr. Crewkerne, Somerset, TA18 7QX.

For further Info: 07393 612668

Light refreshments will be available afterwards.

It will be great to see you if you can attend.